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the 

Caitlyn? 
I was fifteen years old when Bruce 
Jenner won the gold medal in the 1976 
Olympics in Montreal.  He  was an all-
American man who did good.  He was 

athletic, handsome, and masculine, the envy of many a 
man.  At age 65, what has become of Bruce Jenner? Unlike 
Bruce, I do not keep up with the Kardashians. 
 

There is a saying in the transgender world: òOnce you go 
girl, there is no going back.ó  There may be a sliver of truth 
to that.  I would put it more in the terms of the òforbidden 
fruit.ó  Once someone takes a bite of the forbidden fruit, 
and likes the taste of that fruit, and is aroused by the idea 
having that fruit, it overwhelms and haunts that person 
for the rest his or her life.  Godõs will is beyond that 
person.  The person will come up with excuses and 
explanations to live out life feeding on that forbidden 
fruit. They talk themselves into a lifestyle that is not a call 
from God. Secular society somehow now celebrates 
individuals who have chosen to live that way calling them 
brave.  Jenner has chosen to embrace femininity, 
something that God has not given him, but doctors have 
through hormones, augmentation, and a rework of the 
plumbing.  For the record, there really is no such thing as 
a sex-change operation.  Jenner will not have ovaries, 
fallopian tubes, and a uterus implanted in him. The 
surgery is a cosmetic surgery that mutilates what God has 
given him to make him look and feel like a her. 
 

I heard Jenner say in an interview that he has the soul 
of a woman.  Again for the record, while the body is 
assigned a gender determined by the parts given by 
God, the soul is genderless.  This is the type of 
explanation one talks oneself into to live out a life 
contrary to Godõs will.  òGod made me that way.ó  It is 
the same explanation homosexuals use, ignoring that 

Godõs will is for human beings to live a life of chastity.  
A chaste sexual expression is reserved ONLY  between  
husband and wife through intercourse.  While I realize 
there have been scientific studies that attempt to prove 
a predisposition from birth, it does not change the idea 
that God has assigned a specific gender for specific 
purpose to further the Kingdom of God. 
 

Now I realize that folks who sympathize with LGBT may 
construe this article as hateful or judgmental.  But then 
again, it seems that any opinion rendered that does not 
embrace and condone that lifestyle is considered hateful 
and judgmental and should be ashamed of having such an 
opinion.  As a priest, I am duty-bound out of love to 
challenge everyone, even the LGBT community, to seek 
and embrace the will of God, because that is the greater 
good.  Folks who live life feasting on forbidden fruits are 
living for the here and now on earth, clouding their focus 
on the things that are eternal. 
 

I do appreciate those who once have enjoyed feasting 
on forbidden fruits that turn to embrace the will of 
God.  The desire for the forbidden fruits is haunting 
and embracing the gifts from God is a lifelong struggle.  
We all have crosses to bear.  But the more we embrace 
the gifts from God and really appreciate those gifts, the 
easier to resist the forbidden fruits.  I wonder: if Jenner 
embraced the gift of masculinity, and appreciate it as a 
gift from God, would Caitlyn ever come to be?ñTB 

Fr. Terryõs Weekly Appointments: 
Monday: Day Off 
Tuesday: 8:00 AM: Mass (St. Pius V) 
Wednesday 5:00 PM Mass (St Joes) 
Thursday9:30 AM Staff Meeting (St. Joeõs) 
Friday: 11:00 AM Mass (Twin Rivers) 
Saturday 3:00 PM Confessions (St. Pius) 

4:00 PM Mass (St. Pius) 
Sunday: 8:30 AM Mass (St. Pius) 
 10:30 AM Mass (St. Joes) 
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CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-2:00 pm 

 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 
Deacon:  Kevin Downie 

 
Masses 

Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 8 pm 
 

 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday       8:00 am (Latin) 
                    10:30 am 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-6 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 
 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  8:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  8:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
 

Weekdays  M & F -7:30 am & 1st Sat 8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 9:00-9:30 am 
 

Adoration:  Monday   8 am - 4 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  

MATHIAS  
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00ñ4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  10:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  8:00 am 
 

Weekdays  T & F   8:30 am 
 

Confessions Friday 9:00 ð9:30 am 
 

Adoration: Tuesday ~ 9 am - 7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 

Rectory Phone:  437-5652 
School Phone:  437-2644 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  10:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  10:00 am 
 
 
 

Weekdays Tuesday 6:30 pm  &  
   Wednesday 9 am/8 am (non-school days) 
 
 

Confessions  Tuesday 6:00-6:30 pm 

Miesville 

New Trier  

Hampton 

Vermillion  
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This will be my final bulletin article , the 
last of about 310 during my years in these 
three parishes, a total of about 250,000 
words. Iõm still in the middle of packing 
things, which really means Iõm sorting 
through things.  Iõm trying to take less 
than I brought here, so I am making 
minute decisions, which is tiring. (Do I keep this letter 
or throw it away?  Hold on to this book, or try to find 
another home for it?)  Iõm making many things Iõm not 
taking along available to parishioners at the various 
farewell parties.  As I continue to sort, additional 
things are made available.  
 

As I pack, I realize there is baggage I need not take 
with me ð times I was fearful or upset, times I forgot 
lessons I had learned before.  There are, also, additional 
things top take along: moments when I was let into 
your lives, fun and parties, visions that were shared, 
weddings and baptisms, and sicknesses and funerals as 
well.  I take with me experiences of Sacraments 
administered and received, moments of understanding 
and faith, times when it seemed a light of faith dawned 
in someone for the first time in a while.  It all adds to a 
rich life that God has given me, and you have given me, 
these past six years.   
 

Iõm proud of the ways our parishes worked together, 
and also worked with the parishes in Miesville and 
Cannon Falls.  I was very proud of the way people came 
together, used talents they may not have known they 
had, and pulled off events such as the All Saints Music 
Festival, a successful capital campaign, the Rural Life 
Mass at the Gergen farms near New Trier.  I am happy 
that we sponsored outreach classes for the community, 
such as the NAMI classes hosted in Hampton at  
St. Mathias.  I like things such as the Saints in the 
School for Halloween.  I appreciate the extent to which 
people accepted that there would be only one priest for 
three parishes, and the changes that would mean for 
Mass times.  Iõm grateful for the good things of small 
towns, and I hope we all outgrow those things which 
are not so good.   
 

There are things that I wish I could leave in a little 
better way ð more settled, more prepared for the next 
pastor, Fr. Cole Kracke.  I had more ideas than I had 
time to implement:  I wish we would have started a 
group for young mothers to get out and be with other 
adults for a while.  I wish we would have the parishes 
be stronger forces for good in each town.  I wish there 
had been even more outreach to the people in the 

immediate area, and more young people willing to 
stretch to go on mission trips, or even overnight 
retreats.  I think we need to do more in changing hearts 
of people to have a greater respect for life.  We need to 
do more to engage post-confirmation young people, 
into their 30s, making the Faith relevant to them, at 
least increasing their awareness that there is a different 
message available to them.  I invested a lot of time and 
energy into young people, and while that has paid off 
for many of them, there are many whom I rarely see, 
and I wonder what has happened to the promise they 
made to the Church and to me.  But as a parishioner 
told me this week, you just have to leave that and move 
on to the next place and focus there.  We got a lot 
done, we are pretty sound financially, and I trust you 
will continue to move forward. 
 

I hope I have helped people live their lives more 
deeply.  Much of the world, at least in the United 
States, lives shallowly.  Too often we settle for pleasure 
in place of joy, contentment in place of peace, 
philosophy or ritual for faith.  We are called to a 
profound life by the One who came down to us, and 
took on our flesh and lived among us.  Donõt sleepwalk 
through it, donõt coast.  Jesus gave all his blood to save 
us because he was all in on it.  Donõt be less for your 
loved ones, for your God.  The great boxer Joe Louis 
famously said, òYou only live once, but if you do it well, 
thatõs all you need.ó  We can have such richness by 
uniting our lives with Jesus.  Letõs not settle for less.  
 

Please do all you can to welcome Fr. Cole Kracke as 
your new pastor.  He will bring new ideas and talents.  
Give him some time to get to know you and your 
names.  Please realize that someone new to the area 
will not necessarily know your history, and if you are 
not active in the parish, you might not be known to 
him.  (Seriously, there are still people I see each week 
whose names I donõt know.)  He is your priest.  Let him 
be that for you.   
 

My address at St. Ambrose of Woodbury will be:   
Fr. Stan Mader    4125 Woodbury Drive,      
                                Woodbury, Minnesota  55129-9627.  
I donõt have my new email address at this time.  
 

As St. Francis would say to people,  
               pax et bonum.  (Peace and good things to you.)  
 

Fr. Stan Mader 



We welcome Fr. John Hatcher, 
S.J. & Sandra McNeely from the  
St. Francis Mission Among the 
Lakota this weekend.  Please stop 
after Mass and hear more about the 
Lakota (Sioux) of Rosebud Indian 
Reservation.  
 

This week we remember to 
celebrate the ordination of Grant 
Lacey.  He was ordained Friday, 
June 26.  His Mass of Thanksgiving 
was celebrated June 27.  Our parish 
along with St. Josephõs gave Grant 
a Mass Kit as a gift.  If you still 
wish to send a card, the address is; 

Father Grant Lacey 
C/O St. Josephõs Cathedral 

521 N Duluth Avenue 
Sioux Falls, SD    57104 

 

There will be a Virtus Training at 
St. Pius V August 25 at 6:30 pm.  
Virtus is a training that is required 
for all persons who will work with 
our youth or vulnerable adults.  
The class has great information for 
everyone.  Cindy Meyers is the 
instructor.  Register for the class 
online at www.virtus.org.   
 

Make plans to stop by the 
Cannon Valley Fair July 1-4 and 
the KCõs booth which is located 
next to the 4H building.  They have 
a great menu for you to choose from.   
 

Would you be willing to lead a 
Rosary 1-2 times a month prior to 
the Saturday 4:00 pm Mass?  If so, 
please contact the office.   
 

Did you know that we send 
parish info by email including 
the Liturgical calendar?  Are you 
getting these emailsñif you have 
email of course.  If not, please help 
the office out by updating your 
contact info with the parish office.  

 
 
 
 

Do you follow us on 
Facebook?  St. Pius V 
Catholic Church 

The Fall Festival is September 20.  
The chairpersons are busy with 
preparations and are taking into 
account suggestions received from 
previous years.  This is a parish 
event and an important fundraiser 
for the church.  With everyoneõs 
help we will again have a 
successful event.  We are in most 
need of items for the raffle ticket 
right now.  If you have an item, 
money or vacation rental to donate, 
please contact Paulette Conway at 
263-3492.   
 

       Our trip to 
Valleyfair for our 
Five Parishes is set 
for Wednesday,  
July 29.  This event 
is planned for youth 
going into grades 6-12 this fall.  All 
information/forms  can be found at 
www.stpiusvcf.org.  We need 
adult chaperones with the 
Essential 3 (Background check, 
VIRTUS and Code of Conduct).  If 
we do not have chaperones, the event will 
have to be cancelled.  Chaperones do 
NOT need to ride the rides if they 
do not want to.  It is a fun day for 
the youth AND the chaperones!!! 
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office at 507-263-2578  

Pastor:         Fr. Terry Beeson   
              stogie928@hotmail.com 

Deacon:              Kevin Downie 
  507-202-5304 deacon.kmd@gmail.com 

Business Administrator:      BJ Peters 
                   stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 

Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:   
Debbie Bauer  spvff@frontier.com 

Associate for Youth Ministry:       Cindy Meyers 
      stpiusvyouth@frontier.com 

Music Director:       Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:     Shawn Carpenter 
                spvmaint@frontier.com 
Prayer Network:                Call the parish office 

 
Congratulations to the following    
students who received Scholarships 
from Catholic United Financial for 
their first year of college! 

 
Caroline Willis 
Anthony Kane 

Sales Representative Kevin Downie 
507-202-5304 

ST PIUS V PARISH CALENDAR 
Monday, June 29 
Tuesday, June 30 
 7:15am Liturgy of the Hour 
 8:00 am Mass for À Vern Lagerquist 
Wednesday, July 1 
Thursday, July 2 
Friday, July 3 
 8:00 am Mass for Laura Maria 
 8:30 am Office Closed No Adoration 
 9:00am Homebound Communion 
 11:00am Mass at Twin Rivers 
Saturday, July 4 
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm  Mass for À Ellen Gall 
Sunday, July 5 
 8:30 am Mass for ÀJerry Larson 

SUNDAY COLLECTION 
June 20/21, 2015 

Envelopes &  Plate ........................ .$4,483.50 
Online Giving ................................. $2,744.00 
Weekly Projection ........................ $5,868.00 
This weekõs difference ................. +$1,359.50 
Projected year to date .............. $293,000.00 
Collected year to date................ $316,364.50 
Over year to date ......................... $22,964.50 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Friday, July 3 
Homebound Ministers  Gary Sigmeth 
 Judy Peine, Rosemary Pirrung 

Saturday, July 4 4:00 pm 
Reader Morris Mattson 
Eucharistic Ministers  Sheryl Bauer, Dianne 
 Barrett, Val Dockter, Gabrielle & Jodi Falk  
Ushers  Gery Peine, Mary Pat Trelstad, Pat Island 
Servers  Isaac, Luke & Paul Wright 
Greeters Larry & Mary Lee 
 

Sunday, July 5 8:30 am 
Reader  Helene Byrne 
Eucharistic Ministers Marlene Banks, 
 Pam Beach, Matthew Breuer, Paulette 
 Conway, Ed Gergen, John Hommes 
Ushers  Bob Beissel, Regan Miller,  
 Randy Schroeder 
Servers  Grace Lorentz, Kyler Banks, 
 Dylan Rohr 
Greeters Rob & Frances Manthey 



We welcome Fr. John Hatcher, S.J. 
& Sandra McNeely from the  
St. Francis Mission Among the 
Lakota this weekend.  Please stop 
after Mass and hear more about the 
Lakota (Sioux) of Rosebud Indian 
Reservation in the Parish Hall. 
 

Congratulations to Fr. Grant 
Lacey, who was ordained Friday, 
June 26.  His Mass of Thanksgiving 
was celebrated June 27.  Our parish 
along with St. Pius V gave Grant a 
Mass Kit as a gift.  If you still wish 
to send a card, the address is; 

Father Grant Lacey 
C/O St. Josephõs Cathedral 

521 N Duluth Avenue 
Sioux Falls, SD    57104 

 
 
 
 
...to those who helped with the 
new driveway in the cemetery: 
Steve & Jeff Engstrom, Rod Ries, 
Mike Conzemius, Lee Maclanahan 
and Niebur Tractor for the use of 
their equipment & use throughout 
the year.  We appreciate all of you! 
 

...to all that prayed and visited me 
while I was in the hospital! 
                        Herb Peine 
 
 
 
 
Our sincere sympathy to the 
family of Robert Schaffer (brother 
of Betty Ahlers) who died Sunday, 
June 21.  May he rest in peace. 
 

Miesville Mudhen Schedule 
June 

28ñ@ River Falls Tourney 
 

July 
  1ñ Prescott             8 pm 
  4ñ@ Red Wing     2 pm 
  5ñRandolph           2 pm 
  8ñAustin Greyhounds   8 pm 
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, July 4 6:00 pm 
Lector Al Niebur 
Eucharistic Ministers  Richard Roche, 
 Jim & Kathy Anderson 
Ushers  Ken & Kathy Nelson 
Servers  Gabe & Michael LaFlamme 
 

Sunday, July 5 8:00 am 
Ushers Jim Klimek & Joe Bourbeau 
 

Sunday, July 5 10:30 am 
Lector  Kevin Weber 
Eucharistic Ministers Al Niebur, 
 Julie Niebur & Kevin Weber 
Ushers  Kocur Family 
Servers  Joey Roche & Caleb White 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 28 
 8:00 am   Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for Louis StafskiÀ 
 10:30 am Mass for Bob DennÀ 
Monday, June 29 
Tuesday, June 30 
Wednesday, July 1 
 5:00 pm Mass for Jerry WeberÀ 
Thursday, July 2 
 8:30 am Mass for Omer NieburÀ 
 9:00 amñ6:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday, July 3 
 7:00 pm Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for Guillermo R. Soler À 
Saturday, July 4 Independence Day 
 5:30 ð5:45 pm Reconciliation 
 6:00 pm  Mass for Rosella KimmesÀ 
Sunday, July 5 
 8:00 am Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for  Helen Schoenfelder À  
 10:30 am  Mass for Isaac LuckingÀ(A) 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Terry Beeson  ext. 11 
                    stogie928@hotmail.com 
Deacon:  Kevin Downie 
  507-202-5304     deacon.kmd@gmail.com 
Business Administrator: Patti Brown 
  437-3526, ext. 10      stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Faith Formation Director:  Cathy Roche 
     ext. 24  caroche@embarqmail.com 
Associate Youth Minister:  Norma Berens 
     ext. 16  noberens@embarqmail.com 
Music Director:   Heidi Mace          
                    hemace@embarqmail.com 
Buildings Maintenance:  Nick Ries 
Custodian:  Mike Otto 
Grounds Maintenance:  Steve Susag 
Cemeterian:  Rebecca Susag 

COLLECTION 
June 21, 2015 

Envelopes & Plate ........................... $3,312.10 
Electronic Contributions .............. $1,210.00 
Building Fund ...................................... $40.00 
Peterõs Pence Collection .................. $395.00 
 

Weekly Projection ........................ $4,440.00 
This weekõs difference....................... +$82.10 
Projected year to date.............. $226,440.00 
Collected year to date ............... $222,881.00 
Under year to date ....................... -$3,559.00 
 

Thank you very much! 

Stephanie Gruner 612-212-0912  
and Kevin Downie  507-202-5304 

Congratulations to the  
following students who received 
Scholarships from Catholic 
United Financial for their first 
year of college! 
 
Allison Stoffel 
Casey Langhans 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Vacation Bible School: July 13-16 
9am-Noon @ St. Joseph Church 
Forms are also available in parish 
hall or on the website:  
stjosephmiesville.com 
under the Faith Formation tab.  
There is still plenty of space  
available for participants-please 
turn in your forms as soon as  
possible.  
 

Valleyfair!! Wednesday, July 29 
For students entering grades 6-12 
Bus leaves St. Pius V Church at 
8:30 am and returns by 6:15 pm. 
Cost is $40, which includes  
admission and unlimited beverages. 
Forms available in the parish hall. 

http://stjosephmiesville.com


 An update on the various projects: 
work has been done on the parking 
lot, addressing the worst of the 
cracks.  The bathroom dimensions 
have been roughed in with sheetrock.  
Seeping rainwater has damaged the 
western wall of the basement in the 
womenõs bathroom, and that needs 
to be repaired.  Before we do that, we 
should have our rainwater drainage 
problem addressed, which will require 
the installation of a drainage pipe along 
the west side.  We hope that can 
start soon.  The utility doors on the 
east and west side of the church have 
been built and are being varnished.  
The doorframes need to be stripped 
before the new doors are installed.  
We are dodging rain to do this.  There 
was some water damage in the rectory 
this past week, apparently due to 
either some plumbing issue since 
remedied, or a leak in the roof.  Someone 
was out this past week to inspect 
the brick and mortar on the church 
chimney, the bell tower, and the 
school, and we are awaiting bids on 
those projects.  These potential projects 
will be considered alongside the value 
of the various buildings, and the future 
cost of not doing repairs at this time.  
 

It appears that there will continue 
to be enough projects to maintain 
the buildings at St. Maryõs.  We 
will be moving one of our CDs into 
the building fund, restoring that to 
about $70,000 with a number of 
projects already paid for, but several 
unfunded.  Some of the brick work 
mentioned above was not planned 
at the level it will need.  There will 
also be plaster issues to address in 
the next few years.   Fr. Stan hopes 
to still raise some significant funds 
ð about $200,000 ð to get a good 
start on meeting those needs in the 
next few years.  This week you will 
receive a letter from Fr. Stan urging 
you to join him in contributing to 
this effort.  

Good Bye Father Stan 
Thank you for your 6 years here at 
St. Maryõs, we were truly blessed 
to have you as our shepherd.  Best 
wishes to you - you will be missed 
by your St. Maryõs family. 
 

This weekend there is a second 
collection for òPeterõs Pence.ó  The 
purpose of the Peter's Pence 
Collection is to provide the Holy 
Father with the financial means to 
respond to those who are suffering 
as a result of war, oppression, 
natural disaster, and disease. 
 

The St. Nicholas/St. Theresa 
Catholic United Financial Council 
meeting Monday, July 6 at 7 pm in 
the Church Hall.  All welcome! 
 

First Saturday 
Devotion 

(1st Saturday of each month) 
Saturday, July 4 
Mass at 8:30 am 

Confessions at 9 am 
 

Our Lady of Fatima said: 
òPray, pray very much and make 
sacrifices for sinners; for many 
souls go to hell, because there are 
none to sacrifice themselves and to 
pray for them.ó 
 

Valleyfair!! Wednesday, July 29 
For students entering Gr 6-12, bus 
leaves St. Pius V Church at 8:30 am 
and returns by 6:15 pm. $40,  
includes admission and unlimited 
beverages. See St. Pius V Page. 
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ST. MARY 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 28 
 8:00 am Mass for William L. King À 
Monday, June 29 
 7:30 am Mass for living and deceased 
       members of St. Nicholas & St. Theresa Society 
 8:00 am-4:00 pm  Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesday, June 30 
Wednesday, July 1 
Thursday, July 2 
Friday, July 3 NO Mass 
Saturday, July 4 Independence Day 
 8:30 am  Mass for Andy Wellman À 
 9:00 amñ9:30 am Reconciliation 
Sunday, July 5 
 8:00 am Mass for Alice Balk À 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, June 28 8:00 am 
Lector Rita Feidt 
Eucharistic Ministers Karen Reinardy, 
 Ray & Elaine Gergen, John Carpenter 
Ushers Dan, Nicole & Dave Peine 
Servers Kraig, Sam & Claudia Schaffer 
 

Sunday, July 5 8:00 am 
Lector Lenore Peine 
Eucharistic Ministers Gail Kimmes, 
 Bob Angell, Ray Gergen, Leon Gergen 
Ushers Glen, John & Jeff Peine 
Servers Helena Wiik, James Reinardy, 
 Sommer Gesme 
Gift Bearers Rita Feidt 
Rosary Leader Bob & Kay Tix 

PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-5546 
   Email:  info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Business Administrator:  Patti Brown 
Building Supervisor:  Rob Enedy 
Music Director:  Alan Reinardy 
Cemeterian:  Michelle Kimmes 

COLLECTION 
June 21 ............................................... $1,296.60 
Electronic Contributions ................ $165.00 
Peters Pence .......................................... $15.00 
 

Weekly budget ............................... $2,575.00 
This weekõs difference................... -$1,113.40 
Budgeted year to date................ $153,450.00 
Collected year to date ............... $138,330.83 
Under year to date ......................... $15,119.17 

Thank you very much! 
Congratulations to the following 
students who received Scholarships 
from Catholic United 
Financial for their first 
year of college! 
 
Elizabeth Molitor 
John Carpenter 

Sales Representative Kevin Downie 
507-202-5304 

St. Maryõs has a face book 
page!  òLikeó 
                òShareó 
                    òCommentó 



 Farewell-Father Stan:  Best 
wishes on  your new assignment to 
St. Ambrose  in Woodbury.  They 
are blessed to have you and you 
will be missed by St. Mathias 
parishioners. 
 

St. Mathias will hold its farewell 
gathering for Fr. Stan following 
the 10:00 am Mass at St. Mathias 
this Sunday, June 28.  
 

Mark the Date:  Fun Fest 
Celebration is set for August 23. 
 

Fun Fest Raffle Ticket:  Anyone 
wanting to be on the Big Ticket for 
the Fun Fest Raffle, please contact 
Linda Smith at 651-437-5599. 
 

Wanted:  Chairperson for kids 
games and Silent Auction.  If 
interested, contact Loraine Neisen 
 

Kids prizes are needed:   
Clearance items make wonderful 
prizes for the Kids Games.   
 

Assistant Choir Director wanted 
to lead the choir one Sunday a 
month and some other occasions. 
Will train in gradually. 
Requirements are to be able to 
count and read music. Come and 
join this rewarding ministry. 
Contact Dave Baker at 651-460-2778. 
 

Celebration of the Sacrament of 
Baptism:  Decker Duane Ness, 
child of Adam & Kelly Ness was 
baptized on Sunday, June 20, 2015.  
We offer our prayerful best wishes 
to Decker Duane. 

Everyday Stewardship 
I remember that when I was a 
teenager involved in youth ministry, 
there was a man in our area who 
would frequent retreats and lock-ins, 
telling the story of his daughter, who 
was essentially brain-dead in a 
hospital bed. She had been given no 
chance to survive, so he was asked to 
give the directive to take her off life 
support. To aid in his discernment 
process, he went to Mass in the 
hospital chapel. On his way up the 
Communion aisle, somehow the 
Eucharist fell to the floor in front of 
him. He bent over, picked up the 
Eucharist, and consumed it. A few 
people at that Mass had witnessed 
this occurrence. A man who was there 
afterward spoke to him on the way to 
the elevator. The stranger told him 
that because Jesus had fallen and he 
had bent down to pick him up, a 
miracle was in store for him. When he 
got off the elevator for his daughter's 
floor, he saw that a great commotion 
had begun and nurses were racing 
down the hall--to his daughter's room. 
With anguish, he ran to the room, and 
this supposedly brain-dead girl, the 
one he would have to take off life 
support, sat up and said, "I am 
hungry." As the years went by, that 
girl went on to attend Georgetown 
and graduate with honors. 
 

I do not remember that man's name. I 
hope I have not misrepresented details 
of the story, since the last time I heard 
it was thirty years ago. However, the 
impact of the story has never left me. 
It taught me the same thing Jesus 
taught those who witnessed him 
healing the daughter of Jairus: 
anything is possible with God. As 
everyday stewards, we are always 
looking for the small actions that 
make big differences. God takes what 
we offer in a simple action and 
performs miracles. The words of Jesus 
to Jairus should be in our minds 
everyday as we go forth into a chaotic 
world where things are unsure: "Do 
not be afraid; just have faith." 
                      Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS   
                      © Liturgical Publications Inc 
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-9030 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
   parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Rel Ed Director: Sr. Tresa Margret 
    sjbffd@stjohns-vermillion.com  
Cemeterian:  Rosie Giefer  651-437-9025 
Church Basement:  651-480-0088 

 

Congratulations to the following 
students who received Scholarships 
from Catholic United Financial for 
their first year of  
college! 
Angela Hoey 
Benjamin Endres 
Matthew Kiminski 

Sales Representative Kevin Downie  
507-202-5304 

ST. MATHIAS 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 28 
 10:00 am  Mass for À Joseph & Sherrie Becker 
    Open House for Father Stan following Mass 
Monday, June 29 
Tuesday, June 30 
 8:30 am  Mass for À Rodger Wolfgram 
 9:00 am-7:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday, July 1 
Thursday, July 2 
Friday, July 3 
 8:30 am  Mass for À Flory Niebur 
 9:00 am Reconciliation 
Saturday, July 4 Independence Day 
Sunday, July 5 
 10:00 am Mass for À  Catherine & Frank Millard  

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, July 5 10:00 am 
Lector Sharon Mathews 
Eucharistic Ministers Sharon Mathews, 
  Paul Endres, Julie Mogensen, Caye Kosir 
Servers Molly & Ellie Mogensen 
Ushers Ron Peine, Denise Podritz 
Greeters Ron & Bev Peine 
Money Counters Paul Endres,  
 Jim & Diane Rother 

COLLECTION 
June 21, 2015 

Env & Plate ......................................$2,190.25 
 
Weekly Budget ............................... $3,000.00 
Budget Year to Date .................. $156,000.00 
Collected Year to Date ............... $133,587.06 
Shortage to date ........................... $22,412.94 

Thank you very much! 

Hampton Cardinals Schedule: 
Date  Time     Location 
Sun, June 28 2 pm     Hampton 
  Vs Cannon Falls Bears 
Sat, July 4 2 pm     Hampton 
  Vs Hastings Hawks 
Sun, July 5 2 pm     Hampton
  Vs Dundas Dukes 
Tue, July 7 7:30 pm    Shakopee 
  Vs Shakopee Indians 



 Farewell-Father Stan:  Best wishes 
on  your new assignment to St. 
Ambrose  in Woodbury.  They are 
blessed to have you and you will be 
missed by St. Johnõs parishioners. 
 

This weekend there is a second 
collection for òPeterõs Pence.ó  The 
purpose of the Peter's Pence 
Collection is to provide the Holy 
Father with the financial means to 
respond to those who are suffering 
as a result of war, oppression, 
natural disaster, and disease. 
 

FALL  FESTIVAL-SEPT. 27, 2015 
General Chair Needed for the 
2015 Vermillion Fall Festival.  
Henry Schneider is unable to do it  
anymore.  Please contact the parish 
office if you can help out with this 
fundraiser for our parish. 
 

Celebration of the Sacrament of 
Baptism:  Sasha Rae Nelson, child 
of Eric & Stephanie (Lucking) 
Nelson was baptized on Saturday, 
June 20, 2015.  We offer our 
prayerful best wishes to Sasha Rae. 
 
 
 
 
 

Youth Community Corner 
All youth events - please contact  

Brandy Wentzler  (507) 429-6434 
brandywent@gmail.com 

Facebook : SJY - St John's Youth 
 

Looking for a few good helpers- 
I am interested in encouraging our 
kids of all ages to continue to 
attend Mass on Wednesdays 
(8am) this summer. They are 
encouraged to "come as they are" 
and enjoy a snack or outside game 
afterward. What a great way to 
start a summer day! But I need your 
help covering days. VIRTUS and 
background check required. Thanks! 
 
 
 

Save the Date!- Summer Stretch: 
Please start saving some July 
Wednesdays for Summer Stretch 
through SEAS service & fun all in one! 
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PreK-Grade 6 
Molly Whinnery,  

Principal 
 

St. John the Baptist Catholic 
School in Vermillion is accepting 
registration for Preschool through 
6th Grade for 2015-2016 school 
year.  If you have school age  
children (3-years old ð Grade 6) 
and would like to register and/or 
get more information, please call 
check out the school website 
www.stjohns-vermillion.com for 
registration materials. 

Vacation Bible School 2015: 
The theme of the first day was God 
the Father and St. Patrick being 
captured by pirates.  The  students 
made Pirate Ships for snack and 
were wearing bandanas made  
during crafts.   Fun was had by all. 

PARISH STAFF 
School Principal:  Molly Whinnery           
 651-437-2644 
        sjbprincipal@stjohns-vermillion.com 
Parish Office:  651-437-9030 
        parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
Rel Ed Director: Sr. Tresa Margret 
         sjbffd@stjohns-vermillion.com  
Music Director:  Patty Aslesen 
       paaslesen2@gmail.com 
Cemeterian:  Greg Ries & Rhonda Rother 

  
  

Congratulations to the following 
students who received Scholarships 
from Catholic United Financial for 
their first year of college! 
 
Ryan McCallum 
Katherine Braun 

Sales Representative Stephanie Gruner 
612-212-0912 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, June 28 
Monday, June 29 
 6:30 pm Finance Council Mtg 
Tuesday, June 30 
 6:00 pm  Reconciliation 
 6:30 pm  Mass for À Ray Brochman  
Wednesday, July 1 
 8:00 am Mass for À Rosie Loesch 
Thursday, July 2 
Friday, July 3 
Saturday, July 4  Vigil Mass 
 4:00 pm Reconciliation
 5:00 pm  Mass for À Isaac & Ray Lucking  
Sunday, July 5 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday, July 4 5:00 pm 
Lector Susie Lau 
Eucharistic Ministers Carol Stoffel,  
 Ann Gergen, Sr. Navya,, Cherie Frandrup,  
 Volunteer 
Servers Andraya Thorkildson, Marty Lau, 
  Collin Anderson 
Ushers Matt Lucking, Roger Lucking, 
 Ralph Meyers, Cody Meyers 
Rosary Leader Maria Therres 
Money Counters Jake & Betty Gergen, 
 Tom & Linda Pohl 

COLLECTION 
June 20, 2015 

Envelopes & Plate ......................... .$2,194.00 
Weekly Budget ............................... $3,700.00 
Budget Year to Date .................. $215,000.00 
Collected Year to Date ............. $209,538.66 
Shortage to date ............................. $5,461.34 

Thank you for the great farewell 
party last Saturday night.  I enjoyed 
both the baseball food and the  
accompanying decoration theme.  I 
appreciate it all so very much.   
                             ð Fr. Stan  

mailto:brandywent@gmail.com
mailto:paaslesen2@gmail.com


OUR  PARISH  COMMUNITY  9 

St John the Baptist Catholic 
School has an immediate opening 
for a 5/6th Grade Teacher. 
Interested candidates can learn 
more about this position posted on 
the St Paul-Minneapolis Archdiocese 
website at: http://careers.archspm.org  
/jobs/grade-56-teacher/ 
 
 

Totus Tuus ð Vocation Day for 
Young Men & Daughter of God 

Retreat 
Date(s): Saturday, August 15  
Time: 9 am (Check in at 8:45 am)  
End Time: 2:30 pm 
Location: St. John Vianney College 
Seminary; The Saint Paul Seminary 
More Information: Register today  
An event for young Catholic men 
and women, ages 12-17, to deepen 
their faith and better discern Godõs 
calling in their lives 
 

Vocation Day for Young Men 
St. John Vianney College Seminary 
2110 Selby Ave.  St. Paul, MN 55105 
 

Daughter of God Retreat: 
Mary, Spouse of the Holy Spirit 
The Saint Paul Seminary 
2260 Summit Ave. St. Paul, MN, 55105 
Cost: $10/participant; $20 family 
maximum. Includes lunch. 
Register today ð click on this link: 
https://events.archspm.org/
TTVocationsDay2015 
 

On the same day, parents are 
invited to a Parent Coffee, 9:15 ð 
10:30 am, St. Olaf Room at The St. 
Paul Seminary. Meet with parents 
of current priests and consecrated 
women. Learn how to help your 
children discern Godõs call. 
 
 

Please direct questions for these 
events to: 
Vocations Day for Young Men 
Patty McQuillan: (651) 962-6890, 
patty.mcquillan@stthomas.edu 
Daughter of God Retreat 
Nancy Schulte Palachek: (651)  
291-4489, schulten@archspm.org 

Attention, single Catholic men 18-30:  
The Knights of the Holy Eucharist, 
a community of consecrated brothers 
dedicated to fostering reverent 
devotion to Our Eucharistic Lord, 
invite you to discern your vocation 
at their House of Formation, 
located at the Shrine of the Most 
Blessed Sacrament in Hanceville, 
Alabama. Learn more: knights.org. 
 

Cannon Valley Fair    July 1-4 
The Knights of Columbus Council 
4481 will have a food booth offering 
Hot Dogs, Bratwurst, Pulled Pork, 
Sloppy Joes, pop, and all of those 
types of fixings.  The meat is from 
Gregõs Meats.  The booth is located 
right next to the 4H building. This 
is the biggest fundraiser for the KCõs. 
Stop by July 1-4     11am to close. 

Thank you 
Thank you to our family and friends. 

Our day was beautiful. 
The Mass, prayers, Greetings, emails and 

cards were wonderful. 
Special thanks to Fr. Beeson for his 

Blessing, Deacon Kevin, choir, 
Lector and Norma and Youth group. 

Our Friendships are everlasting. 
God Bless you and yours. 

Love, Vernon and Olive Hupf 
 

There is Still Time to Join the 
Pilgrimage to See Pope Francis!ð  

Join the Archdiocesan pilgrimage 
to the World meeting of Families 
& the Papal visit, Sept 22-28, 2015. 
Register today! Visit archspm.org/
WMF or call Sonya at  
651-291-4488. 

http://careers.archspm.org/jobs/grade-56-teacher/
http://careers.archspm.org/jobs/grade-56-teacher/
http://events.archspm.org/TTVocationsDay2015
http://events.archspm.org/TTVocationsDay2015
https://events.archspm.org/TTVocationsDay2015
https://events.archspm.org/TTVocationsDay2015
mailto:patty.mcquillan@stthomas.edu
mailto:schulten@archspm.org
http://knights.org


READINGS FOR THE WEEK JUNE 29, 2015 
 

Monday Vigil: Acts 3:1-10/Gal 1:11-20/Jn 21:15-19 
 Day: Acts 12:1-11/2 Tm 4:6-8, 17-18/Mt 16:13-19 
Tuesday Gn 19:15-29/Mt 8:23-27 
Wednesday Gn 21:5, 8-20a/Mt 8:28-34 
Thursday Gn 22:1b-19/Mt 9:1-8 
Friday Eph 2:19-22/Jn 20:24-29 
Saturday Gn 27:1-5, 15-29/Mt 9:14-17 
Sunday Ez 2:2-5/2 Cor 12:7-10/Mk 6:1-6a 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR 
Jennifer Geiger, Mary Anne 
Hennen-Kummer, Dorothy 
Stoffel, Karen Banaszewski, 
Kristin Fox, June Guldan, 

Hailey Bauer, Vi Schlichting, Jackie 
Hoey, Arnold Meyer, Betty Beskau,  
Beth Siebenaler, Francis Popelka, 
Patricia Hartmann, Mary Kimmes, 
Carter Nicolai, Betty Werner, Peter 
Otto, Tom Rignell, Gordy Schroeder, 
Fritz Wagner, Darlene Navara, Colleen 
Marschall, Mel Wagner, Ethel Veercamp, 
Inge Forsmark, Louise Wagner, Paul 
Olson, Tony (Junnie) Kasel, Jim Thiel 
 

If you know someone that would appreciate 
prayers for their health and wellness, please call 
me at the office. -Patti 

St. Pius ~ Cannon Falls         St. Josephõs ~ Miesville 
St. Maryõs ~ New Trier         St. Mathias ~ Hampton 

St. John the Baptist ~ Vermillion 
 

New Parishioners:  Please contact the parish office to register. 
Sacrament of Marriage:  Arrangements should be made at least six  
                                                months in advance. 
Infant Baptism:  Please contact the parish office near the time of birth or  
                   adoption to arrange for this special event and for pre-baptismal 
                  parental instruction. 
Hospital Patients:  Please contact the parish office when you are admitted  
                                      to a hospital. 

Please submit bulletin announcements to your Parish Secretary by 10:00 am Tuesday. 

 

KNIGHTS  
   CORNERé 
 

The Knights of Columbus 
count Patriotism among 

their greatest values.  The KCs 
wish you a happy 4th of July.   
Celebrate safely, and remember to 
pray for our country.  


